
 

Grand Junction, Colo. 
 
June 16 1926 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. Upon roll call the following 
Councilmen were present: Bear, Ellison, Fairley, Logsden & 
Meders. Councilmen Bell & Moslander were absent. City Manager 
Thompson, City Clerk Peck & City Attorney Hinman were present. 
 
Upon motion of Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Bear, 
Councilman Ellison was appointed to act as President of the 
Council pro-tem during the absence of President Bell. 
 

The minutes of the last regular session were read and approved. 
 
A Communication from the Rasmusen Street Bulletin Co in regard to 
street cans was read. Upon motion of Councilman Meders, seconded 
by Councilman Bear the communication was ordered filed. 
 
The matter of the application of the D.W. Piggly Wiggly Co for a 
permit to erect a filling station at the corner of 12th St. & 
Hill Ave was discussed. A petition was presented, signed by the 
majority of the property owners in the vicinity, protesting 
against the erection of the filling station. 
 
Councilman Meders moved, seconded by Councilman Logsden that the 
application of the D.W. Piggly-Wiggly Co for a permit to erect a 

filling station on Lot 17, Block 44, be denied. Upon roll call 
all the Councilmen present voted "YEA" and the President declared 
the motion carried. 
 
The application of S.L. Zemmer for a permit to erect a store 
building on Lot 18 & 1/2 of 19 Block 1 was discussed. A petition 
protesting against the erection of any commercial building, in 
the Lincoln Park area, excepting on Lots 17 & 18 Blk. 44, was 
read. After some discussion by the members of the Council the 
matter was laid over until the next regular meeting upon motion 
of Councilman Bear, seconded by Councilman Meders. 
 
The application of the D.W. Piggly-Wiggly Co. for a permit to 
reconstruct the store building now standing on the South portion 

of Lot 17, Block 44 was taken under consideration. 
 
Councilman Fairley moved, seconded by Councilman Meders that 
permission be granted the D.W. Piggly-Wiggly Co to reconstruct 
the store building situated on Lot 17, Block 44 in order to 
establish a Piggly-Wiggly store at said location. The 
reconstruction to be in accordance with the plans & 
specifications filed with the city Council. Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 



Councilman Fairley moved, seconded by Councilman Logsden that the 

Chamber of Commerce be granted free use of the Lincoln Park 
Auditorium in which to hold a Chataqua during the week of July 
16. Motion carried. 
 
Councilman Meders moved, seconded by Councilman Fairley that the 
Council condemn the action of the Milk Producers Ass'n in their 
action of combining to raise the price of milk to the citizens of 
Grand Junction and that the Council opposes any increase in price 
due to the action of such Ass'n by such methods. Upon roll call 
all the Councilmen present voted "YEA" and the President declared 
the motion carried. 
 
Upon motion of Councilman Fairley, seconded by Councilman the 
peddlers license for the peddling of ice cream held by T.B. 

Ellsberry be transferred to E.J. Ellsberry. 
 
Councilman Logsden moved, seconded by Councilman Bear that the 
Council rescind any unofficial action taken by the Council or any 
member thereof in instructing the City Manager to hire or 
discharge any man in his employ. Motion carried. 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting the 
Council adjourned upon motion of Councilman Logsden, seconded by 
Councilman Bear. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
City Clerk 


